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May 30, 2025 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

U.S. AbilityOne Commission 
Office of Inspector General 

355 E Street SW (OIG Suite 335) 
Washington, DC 20024-3243 

FOR: Robert D. Hogue 
Chairperson 
U.S. AbilityOne Commission 

Kimberly M. Zeich 
Executive Director 
U.S. AbilityOne Commission 

  FROM:   Carla Smith   
  Acting Inspector General         
  U.S. AbilityOne Commission OIG 

SUBJECT: Fiscal Year 25 Evaluation of the U.S. AbilityOne Commission’s Information 
Security Program 

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) is initiating an evaluation of the Commission’s 
information security program pursuant to the Federal Information Security Modernization 
Act of 2014 (FISMA).   

The objective of the evaluation is to determine the effectiveness of the Commission’s 
information security program and practices.  The evaluation will assess information security 
program controls to support the OIG’s reporting of FISMA metrics into the Department of 
Homeland Security’s CyberScope application.  The independent public accounting firm 
Harper, Rains, Knight & Company will conduct the evaluation with the OIG providing 
oversight as required by the IG Act of 1978, as amended. 

This review will be performed in accordance with the Quality Standards for Inspection and 
Evaluation issued by the Council of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency.    The 
OIG will reach out to schedule the entrance conference following this notification.  If you 
have any questions, please contact me or Lauretta Joseph, Assistant Inspector General for 
Evaluation and Acting Assistant Inspector General for Audit, at ljoseph@oig.abilityone.gov.  

cc: Christina Brandt 
Vice Chairperson 
U.S. AbilityOne Commission 
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 Kelvin R. Wood 
 Chief of Staff 

U.S. AbilityOne Commission 
 
Edward Yang 
Chief Information Officer 
U.S. AbilityOne Commission 
 

  


